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31 October
Bond investors lent MF Global Holdings Ltd. $650 million three months 
ago in a bet Jon Corzine would succeed in turning the futures broker 
into a mini-version of Goldman Sachs Group Inc. The firm filed for 
bankruptcy before making its first interest payment on the debt.

There are certain writers whose deaths leave us intellectually 
impoverished. Imagine if Tocqueville were here to explain the Tea 
Party, or if we could read Solzhenitsyn today on a revenant Russia, or 
Naguib Mahfouz on Tahrir Square.

MF Global Holdings Ltd., the holding company for the broker-dealer 
run by ex-Goldman Sachs Group Inc. co-chairman Jon Corzine, filed 
for bankruptcy protection as it seeks to reorganize after making bets 
on European sovereign debt. Its broker-dealer unit, MF Global Inc., 
faces liquidation.

Japan’s government signaled it is prepared for sustained intervention 
to ward off speculators from yen purchases after currency appreciation 
forced companies from Panasonic Corp. to Honda Motor Co. to lower 
earnings forecasts.

01 November
Japanese stocks fell for a third day, the longest losing streak in a 
month, in a month, amid concern that a Greek referendum will 
threaten Europe’s rescue plan.

China’s inflation is showing signs of easing further, giving Premier 
Wen Jiabao more room to loosen fiscal and monetary policies as the 
economy cools and Europe’s sovereign-debt crisis threatens exports.

Asian stocks fell, with the regional benchmark index heading for 
its biggest three-day slide in a month, as concern heightened that 
Europe’s bailout of Greece will unravel and a report showed U.S. 
manufacturing slowed.

Oil fell in New York for a fourth day, the longest losing streak in three 
months, on concern a Greek referendum on Europe’s rescue plan will 
worsen the region’s debt crisis and curb economic growth.

02 November
China’s stocks rose for a third day on speculation the government will 
accelerate measures to boost the economy after a report on non-
manufacturing industries signaled tight monetary policies are hurting 
businesses.

Treasury 10-year futures contracts rose for a fifth day as European 
leaders stopped aid payments to Greece and said a referendum 
next month will determine whether the nation becomes the first to 
abandon the euro.

DAX

Mon Tue Wed FriThu

NIKKEI

Mon Tue Wed FriThu

FTSE

Mon Tue Wed FriThu

NASDAQ

Mon Tue Wed FriThu

33rd Floor, Trade Tower, 159-1 Samsung-dong, Gangnam-gu, 135-729 Seoul, Republic of Korea  Tel: (82) 70 784 79094  Fax: (82) 26 322 2735
Sierra Holdings. The World Trade Center, Leutschenbachstrasse 95, 8050 Zurich, Switzerland Tel: (41) 44 586 7323  Fax: (41) 44 732 6802 Email: info@sierra-holdings.net

China reaped its seventh record corn crop in eight years in the harvest 
now ending. That still won’t be enough to meet demand, driving a 
fivefold gain in imports as prices head for the highest-ever annual 
average.

China, the world’s biggest shipbuilding nation, intends to strengthen 
control of vessel deliveries to reduce a capacity glut that has hit rates 
and operators’ earnings.

03 November
The Reserve Bank of Australia cut its forecasts for economic growth 
and inflation for the next two years as financial turmoil abroad makes 
businesses more reluctant to hire and consumers cautious about 
spending.

Mirae Asset Global Investments Co., South Korea’s second-largest 
money manager, is considering an acquisition of an Indonesian asset-
management company to tap rising affluence in the Southeast Asian 
nation.

Asian stocks advanced for the first time in five days as Greece 
moved closer to accepting a bailout and the European Central Bank 
unexpectedly lowered interest rates.

Japanese stocks rose for the first time in four days after the European 
Central Bank unexpectedly lowered interest rates and Greece 
signaled it won’t hold a referendum on a bailout package.

04 November
Japanese stocks fell, extending last week’s decline, before Greek 
leaders meet today to decide who will head a new government to 
secure international financing after Prime Minister George Papandreou 
agreed to step down.

The euro declined against the yen and dollar amid concern Prime 
Minister Silvio Berlusconi may be unable to muster a majority for a key 
parliamentary vote as the country’s borrowing costs reached euro-
era records.

U.S. stock futures were little changed, following the first weekly drop in 
benchmark gauges since September, as investors watched Greece’s 
efforts to form a new government and secure international aid.

Greek Prime Minister George Papandreou agreed to step down to 
allow the creation of a national unity government that will secure 
international financing and avert a collapse of the country’s economy.


